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McIlheran, Adam S - DNR

From: McIlheran, Adam S - DNR
Sent: Tuesday, July 02, 2019 10:55 AM
To: Dombrowski, Frank J
Subject: We Energies Metro North Service Center - SI Workplan Response, BRRTS #

02-41-583015

Frank, 
 
Since your letter of June 18, 2019 regarding additional information requested for Site Investigation Work Plan approval 
indicated that the information will not be forthcoming at this time, the fee submitted with the SIWP will be applied to 
the review already completed by the DNR and will not include an approval letter from the DNR. 
 
A few reminders when conducting the site investigation and developing the Site Investigation Report: 
 

 Bear in mind that since you used the July and October 2018 boring logs/PID readings for determining site 
scoping and developing the work plan, that the soil boring logs should be submitted at some point to comply 
with  site scoping requirements in NR 716.07 (11) and site investigation work plan requirements in NR716.09 
(2)(d). 

 Submitted soil and indoor air data included in the work plan indicates CVOC sub-surface vapor migration is a 
likely pathway that must be evaluated as part of this site investigation. NR 716.11(5) (g) requires the field 
investigation to include evaluation of the presence and concentrations of sub-slab vapor which may migrate to 
the foundation of any occupied building. The proposed indoor air sampling would be inadequate in this regard 
to determine the degree and extent of CVOC vapor migration beneath the building and sub-slab vapor sampling 
would be more appropriate for the evaluation. 

 
Regards, 
 
Adam 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Adam McIlheran 

Hydrogeologist – Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
Southeast Region, Milwaukee Service Center 
2300 N. Dr. Martin Luther King Dr. 
Milwaukee, WI 53212 
Phone: (414) 263-8369 
Adam.McIlheran@wisconsin.gov  
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